RGS Committee Meeting - Sunday 7th June 2015 at 9am

Carol Martinez (Vice Chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies for absence from Stephen Clarke, Jackie Savage, Melanie Tham and Bill Young. 
Present were: -
Liz Chrominska
Mike Cooper

Pat Dark

Helen Finch



Shirley Gilbe

Sheila Konig

Ali Linton (Minutes)
Georgina O’Reilly 

Gill Tamsett

2.
Minutes of the meeting on Sunday 3rd May 2015

The minutes agreed ex-committee were signed as a true record. 

3.
Matters arising
i.
Structures on allotments. HF presented the two documents that she had circulated before the meeting and explained that WBC are becoming more rigorous about structures on allotments and consequently we should have a documented policy. The policy document  (with a few minor changes) was agreed unanimously. It was agreed that we should send it to Geraldine Kelly and when we have her approval the policy will be put on the web site. JS would email the link (to the Structures Policy) to the Society with a note explaining why the Committee felt it was necessary.

PD was asked to put a copy of the Structures Policy in the Bulletin.

Action: JS PD
ii.
Allotment Society Meeting 17th June in Hornchurch. GT has changed her arrangements and will attend on our behalf. She was thanked for changing her diary to make this possible.








Action: GT
iii.
Richmond Allotment Society. JS has accepted an invitation from BRAG (Borough of Richmond Allotments Group) on Mon 20th July to talk about “Self Management”.
Action: JS
iv.
Paddock School visit HF and GO’R visited Paddock Secondary School at the request of the Head of Science. It is a special needs school and they have requested a plot. The committee agreed that this is an excellent way of promoting our work with the community. There will be 1 supervisor to 2 selected students with a maximum of 6. If there is a suitable plot i.e. one with good access and close to the loos they would ideally like to start in September. The rent will be paid out of school funds and they also agreed as a last resort to pay someone (selected by the RGS) to maintain the plot during the 6 weeks summer holiday. JS, HF and GO’R are going to have lunch in their café on 11th June.
4.
Chair’s report CM read JS’s written report
i.
Becoming a charity  
We took advice from Andrew Studd at Russell Cooke (who has previously given us a lot of pro-bono advice) at a cost of £500 + VAT. The application was re-written taking this advice into account and re-submitted on Sunday 31st  May. Special thank you to Robert Linton for his persistence and attention to detail filling in the forms on the charity commission website! We hope to hear something by 22 July.
ii.
The toilets on both sites are in need of re-painting. This work (including the removal of the mass of brambles on 2 sides of the toilet on site 3 and the re-tiling of the splash back in the site 2 toilet) will be carried out by Artan Deliaisi at an agreed cost. MC  questioned this and wondered if we should try to find a volunteer to do this work. After discussion it was felt that (as no-one volunteered to find and supervise a volunteer) that this work is essential maintenance and should be funded by RGS. SG said that the cistern was leaking in the toilet on site 2 and it was agreed to ask the next plummer employed to look at it.

iii.
The site 3 main gate needs to be re-painted. There is graffiti and it is peeling badly. Artan is looking at this and will come back to JS with low cost suggestions. 

iv.
Calendar for 2016? This year we had 250 at a cost of £650. We sold  about 130 for £5 and therefore covered the cost. However we had to discount and give away the remainder. 

Sarah Purcell has offered to do this again for us on the condition that it features photos other than hers and Vicki's and Peter's. The committee agreed that we should have a calendar and ask people at the photography competition in the Show to contribute or use the photos of the sheds taken by Robert Linton. We would only have 100 and change the format to a long thin one with the photograph at the top and space to write beside each day.
5.
Show Secretary’s report 
CM reported that everything is running to plan. She will get in touch with Pat Davies re the teas. She is waiting for one more advertisement to arrive and then the Brochure can go to the printers. Charles Held has agreed to help move tables before and after the show. The cost of the hire of the hall was queried – we pay £636 for 2 Shows and the AGM. SG requested that everyone observes the 10mph speed limit on Putney Park Lane as the local community have complained about drivers creating too much dust by “speeding” and being rude and aggressive when challenged.
6.
Allotment Secretaries’ reports
Site 2 GO’R reported
Plot lettings - None

Tree work - This has been completed and Hardy Buckingham, tree surgeons have been paid.

Thefts

During the night of Saturday 9th May thieves broke into our allotment site. 15 sheds were broken into, in most cases by padlocks being cut open with bolt cutters. Both gates were locked so it would appear that the thieves gained access over these or one of the boundary fences. The police were called on discovery of the break-ins. Sheds broken into were:

9A, 10, 21 strimmer stolen, 27A, 30A strimmer stolen, 32B fork removed but recovered,

33, 35, 38C strimmer and fork stolen, 39A strimmer stolen, 40A, 40C, 42A, 43A, 44A.

A Crime reference number, 0309885/15 has been issued. GO has informed the police as further thefts have been reported to her. 

A follow-up leaflet has been distributed to all the houses that back on to the allotment site informing them of the break-ins and giving the Crime Number should there be anything to report.   The leaflet also took the opportunity to remind neighbouring house holders of their important role in our mutual security and asking them for vigilance.  

Thanks to Jonathan Compson who called the Police on discovering the thefts on the morning of Sunday 10th May and also to Charles and Shirley Gillbe for listing the break-ins and liaising with the Police on that day.

Adaption to the external tap on the toilet Following a discussion with users, an adaptor has been fitted to this tap so 2 hoses can be run off at the same time in keeping with provision on the water tanks.
Site 3 HF reported:-
Plot lettings

Plot 111A (2 rod) 
Plot 98A (2.5 rods) 
Thefts:  Several padlocks on sheds have been broken but only 1 set of bolt cutters stolen.

A bike has been reported stolen from the garden of a house in Dover House road that overlooks site 3.  The householder thinks their garden was accessed from the allotments.  

JS has reported the break-ins and thefts to the police. She also has leafleted all the surrounding houses saying there has been a spate of break-in and petty theft on the allotments and surroundings so appealed for residents to report anything suspicious.

Toilet: Paula has handed over running the toilet rota to Vivien Fowler and Carole Sewell.  Vivien has prepared the rota but is still missing a volunteer for February 2016.  Many thanks to Vivien and Carole and all those that have agreed to keep the toilet clean and in order.

First Aid PD replenishes the First Aid kept in the toilet on Site 3 and reported that it is often used. GO’R said she would check the one on Site 2 and thought Pip Melotte kept it up to date.








Action: GO’R

7.
Trading Secretary’s report 

GT reported: -
We had 2 deliveries of Country Natural and 1 from our main supplier last month. We have a new helper with deliveries, Eugene Power, who recently took up an allotment on Site 2. He has a van which was a great help in taking compost to the stores on Site 3. He is a welcome addition to our delivery team. 

We were visited by a PhD Student of Social Anthropology from the University of Roehampton during one of the deliveries who was writing a thesis on raising chickens and the people who kept them. She was introduced to our chicken keeper on Site 3 and she enjoyed the conversation very much.

We experienced great problems with the larger of the 2 stores on Site 3 as it was blown away by the severe winds in May and just missed a greenhouse by inches. 

We are pretty fully stocked at the moment, with Insect Mesh (Enviromesh) and Bird Netting having arrived this week. We have cut some of the Insect Mesh into 2 metre lengths to make it easier to sell.

8.
Treasurer’s report

EC reported that our monthly direct debit for electricity has increased from £9 to £40 per month. People were charging their phones? and strimmers on the outside plug. Everyone agreed that the increased bill reflected the great increase in use of the Store which is a community facility and that we should encourage members to use strimmers to keep their paths in good order. It was suggested that we should find a new provider who would offer us a better rate.

Co-op:  


£4,451.11
Lloyds: 


£20,126.80

Scottish Widows 

£3,372.37





Action: EC
9.
Bulletin Editor’s Report.

PD requested that copy for the next Bulletin should be in by 24th June – it will be mainly a report from the Show.


10.
Site Manager’s report

SG reported that she had attended the WBC site manager’s meeting on 15th May. In October Parks and other Leisure Services will become a Staff Mutual called Enable, Leisure and Culture. They will run it for 4 years and then it will go out to tender. The dates for the WBC Best Plot competition are 15th – 17th July. There is a National Allotment week in August.
11.
Events and Trips

i. 
WBC Recycling Plant – the visit Wednesday 3rd June had not been a great success as

5 people failed to attend leaving just 5 for the visit, we felt that this was rather wasteful of

their resources. 
ii.
Wakehurst Place – this is planned for the autumn – details nearer the time.

iii.
Gardener’s Question Time. JS is waiting to hear if MJI can find a good reason to give

the BBC for why 2017 is such an important year for us. No-one present could think of one. SG stated that 2017 is the 100 year aniversary of the allotment act (So national rather than local) JS (in her report for the meeting) had suggested that if we become a Charity we might give that as a reason.
12.
AOB
i.
DHERA  TABLE TOP SALE   on the Pleasance Green

Sat 27 June 11 – 3.  Avril Horsford (who is an RGS plot holder) is organising it. We have agreed that our Site 2 toilets can be used if Avril takes people to them and is the only key holder. We have also agreed to lend tables; Georgina has agreed to “count them in and out”. 









Action: GO’R

ii.
The free tickets to “Grow London” had been snapped up by RGS members.

iii.
The Plot inspection dates have yet to be agreed and PD was requested to put them in the Bulletin.








Action: PD

The next meeting will be held on Sunday 5th July at the store. 
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